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2020 Term 1 Week 4 
 2017 

 AIMING HIGHER 

COMING EVENTS 
 
19 March - Shoalhaven Waste Transfer Excursion 
20 March - Harmony Day Celebrations 
26 March - Year 7 Vaccinations 
1 April - Questacon STEM Presentation/Workshops 
9 April - Last day of Term 1 
27 April - Staff return 
28 April - Students return 
30 April - Year 10 Vaccinations 
12-14 May - NAPLAN 
 
PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
Term 1 has been full of exciting activities and 
opportunities for our staff and students. Over the past 
few weeks, our students have been very busy in all 
sorts of extra curricula activities and representation of 
the school in many different activities. A few of these 
are mentioned below: 
 
Swimming Representation: Over the last few weeks, 
we sent our Zone swimming team to the Zone Carnival 
to compete against the five other local high schools. 
Our students participated to the best of their ability 
and were excellent ambassadors for our school. From 
this carnival, numerous students were selected to 
attend the Regional Carnival in Dapto held very 
recently. Our girls team came 3rd in the zone overall 
which was an excellent result. Congratulations to all 
these students who have achieved this high level of 
representation. A special congratulations to Year 7 
student, Bianca Grieve, who was Age champion for 12 
Year Girls and won 6 of her 7 events. Bianca has also 
qualified for the CHS Swimming Championships to be 
held later this year. 
 
Rugby League: Our Opens and U/15 Boy’s Rugby 
League teams competed in the country cup and 
selection trials for the Shoalhaven Zone Rugby League 
teams last Thursday. All the boys played well and 

within the spirit of the game. Our Open’s team 
qualified for the final against Kiama High School but 
unfortunately went down to them in this game. 
Numerous boys were selected from these games to 
attend the South Coast Trials later this term. 
Congratulations to: William Braddick, Jarrad 
Maynard and Kaleb Stuart who were selected in the 
Opens team and Corey Kelly and Ty Farrell-
Wellington who were selected in the U/15 team. 
 
I would also like to congratulate Sam Wright-Smith 
on his achievement of being selected in the Opens 
Shoalhaven Zone Hockey Team to participate in the 
South Coast Trials. This is a tremendous 
achievement and the school wishes them all the 
best when they represent the zone at the South 
Coast Hockey Carnival later in the Term. Well done!! 

  

http://www.shoalhaven-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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On Friday 13 March we held our Annual Partners 
Morning Tea and SRC Induction. We host this event to 
thank our community partners who offer so much 
valuable support to the staff and students at 
Shoalhaven High School. A thank you to all those 
guests who took time out of their busy schedules to 
attend this event. A special thank you to our P&C who 
hosted the event, Sue Rosskelly for the organisation 
and our Year 11 Hospitality students who did the 
catering. Well done to all those involved. 
 
All the best for the remainder of the Term and have a 
safe, relaxing and enjoyable Easter break. 
 
Damian Rees 
Principal 
 
 
 
 
PHONES OFF AND AWAY 
Shoalhaven High School has updated its rules for 
student use of mobile phones. Students have been 
given several weeks of advance notice by the Principal 
Mr Rees and staff, so compliance is expected from 
students. 

This information ties in with the school's 'Bring Your 
Own Technology' policy and its focus on negative and 
positive choices for mobile use. 
Posters have been placed around the school to 
remind students about 'Phones Off and Away'. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CELEBRATING PRIDE IN THE LIBRARY 
LGBTQI+ Reads 
A super celebration of love in all forms! 
Come in and browse our range of LGBTQI+ books. 
While some have an LGBTQI+ themes, others are 
written by LGBTQI+ authors, all are allies of all love 
and sexualities. 
Fabulously popular, this range is ever changing as 
more are added and others are borrowed and 
returned. 
Click here for details on our LGBTQI+ range. 
https://www.shoalhavenhighschoollibrary.com/lgb
tqi.html 

 
  

https://www.shoalhavenhighschoollibrary.com/lgbtqi.html
https://www.shoalhavenhighschoollibrary.com/lgbtqi.html
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COVID-19 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE 
 
Shoalhaven High School is taking part in the 
Premier’s Reading Challenge for 2020! Year 7 will be 
participating in the challenge through their Library 
Lessons once a fortnight, while the challenge is 
highly encouraged, but optional for years 8 and 9. 
All of our PRC books are currently displayed in the 
lower library. Look out for the yellow dots on book 
spines. Students must read 20 books in total, 15 PRC 
books, 5 personal choice. Entries must be finalised 
on the Student Portal by 28 August 2020. 
Many favourite series are included in the PRC 
booklist, including Harry Potter, Obernewtyn, 
Skulduggery Pleasant, A Series of Unfortunate 
Events, and Keys to the Kingdom, along with 
hundreds of other fabulous reads! 
Afraid you might be locked away? Borrow some 
books today!! 
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INDUSTRIAL ARTS 
Senior Multimedia 
Up and to this point Year 11 Multimedia have been 
working with Photoshop. Photoshop is a raster 
graphics editor, meaning the graphic consists of pixels 
not lines like a vector graphic does. 
Photoshop is a critical tool for designers, web 
developers, graphic artists, photographers and 
creative senior multimedia students. 
To conclude our Photoshop unit the students were 
required to create their own ‘Double Exposure’ with 2 
images. 
See the results below: 
 

 
Year 10 
This semester Year 10 are focussed on their welding 
component of the course where they are required to 

complete several joints. Having successfully 
completed mandatory onguard safety testing, 

Campbell Dinnie is cutting mild steel in preparation 
for his double vee-butt joint. 
 
Year 10 Industrial Timber 
Earlier this term in Year 10 Industrial Technology 
Timber, students put the finishing touches on their 
cigar box guitars. The aim of the project was to 
produce a functional instrument with a high quality 
finish. The students achieved these goals producing 
instruments that played well and included quality 
hardware and electronic pickups so the instruments 
can be played through an amplifier. During 
construction students used powerful routers and 
dove tail jigs to create the body and necks of the 
guitars, overcoming new challenges and developing 
their skills. Everyone who built the guitars did a 
great job and should be very proud of their efforts. 
Look out for more great projects from this group this 
year! 
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NOWRA SHOW ART AWARDS 
Celebrating some of our talented artists. 
Congratulations to four of our students who were 
awarded prizes at the Nowra Show. Lilli S won 1st Prize 
and Danni K won 2nd Prize in Ceramics and Pottery. 
Mackenzee W won 2nd Prize and Nardia W won Highly 
Commended in the Junior Crafts - Hard Materials. We 
entered many beautiful art works in the form of 
paintings, drawings and mixed media work. 
Congratulations to all students selected to enter and 
represent the school. 
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THANK YOU MORNING TEA AND SRC INDUCTION 
On Friday 13 March students from Year 7 to 12 who 
are our  Student Representatives on our SRC students 
were formally inducted into their position and 
received their badge at a special morning tea prepared 
by Hospitality students. Parents and carers were 
invited along with businesses, organisations and 
individuals who assisted our school in 2019.  
We are very grateful for the support and contributions 
our students and school receive from a diverse section 
of our community. 

 

 

 
HARMONY DAY 
 
International Studies are hosting the Harmony Day 
celebrations for 2020 at Shoalhaven High School. 
We will be holding a dodgeball competition on 
Monday, Tuesday and Thursday lunchtimes (16-
19th March) with the grand final occurring amongst 
the celebrations of Harmony Day on the Friday; 
which will include music, food stalls, games and 
festivities. Harmony Day is represented by the 
colour orange, so please wear orange inspired mufti 
on Friday the 20th to help celebrate the occasion. 
The theme of Harmony Day is that 'everyone 
belongs' so please get on board and come and join 
the party 
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KAYAKING @OUTDOOR RECREATION 
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SHOALHAVEN PROFESSIONSL SNAPSHOT DAY 
In Week 6 students from Year 10 experienced careers 
in local professional businesses. The day was 
organized by the Shoalhaven Professional Businesses 
and Shoalhaven City Council. Our students selected 
industries such as  
• Law and Human Resources 
• Surveying, Town Planning and Defence 
Support Services 
• Engineering , Valuing and Accounting 
• Allied Health (Physiotherapy/ Podiatry/ 
Exercise Physiology), Mental Health and Marketing 
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NAPLAN 2020 EQUATING STUDY  
Information for Parents 
 
Your child’s school has been selected by the 
Australian Curriculum, Assessment and Reporting 
Authority (ACARA) to participate in this year’s 
NAPLAN 2020 Equating Study.  
 
The NAPLAN 2020 Equating Study is being held in 
approximately 420 schools across Australia between 
Monday 27 April to Friday 8 May.  
The equating tests have occurred each year since 
2009. Each year a small number of schools 
participate. Schools are carefully selected to ensure a 
diverse range of student backgrounds and abilities 
are represented. The purpose of the Equating Study 
is to enable the results for the NAPLAN tests to be 
reported on the same NAPLAN measurement scales 
from one year to the next. 
ACARA appreciates the participation of your child in 
the Equating Study. Your child’s involvement and the 
results from this study will help ACARA ensure that 
parents, teachers and schools can rely on NAPLAN 
results and be confident that the information is valid 
and comparable. 
Please be assured the equating test is about ensuring 
NAPLAN results can be reported comparably, not 
about testing your child. Your child’s results are not 
reported. 
 
What the study involves: 

 Your child will sit only one paper-based 
equating test in either Reading, Language 
Conventions, Numeracy or Writing. The 
equating test will be paper-based even if your 
child is sitting NAPLAN online in May.  

 The tests will be administered at the school by 
trained test supervisors. The teacher will 
remain in the classroom.  

 All selected students are expected to 
participate in the Equating Study, unless they 
have been exempted or withdrawn from 
NAPLAN tests. If you have questions about 
your child’s participation, please raise these 
with your school. 

Further information about NAPLAN is available at 
www.nap.edu.au  
To read the NAPLAN 2020 Equating Study privacy 
notice, please visit www.nap.edu.au/naplan/privacy 
 

 

 
 
  

www.nap.edu.au%20
www.nap.edu.au/naplan/privacy
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SPORT NEWS 
NSW All Schools Triathalon 
This year Shoalhaven High had 16 students 
representing the school in the team event section at 
the NSW All Schools Triathlon Competition. The 
students were broken into 4 teams of 3 students with 
one student from each team competing in either the 
swim (400m), bike (10 or 15km) or run leg (3 or 4km) 
of the triathlon. Each age category had over 120 teams 
from all over the state from both government and 

non-government schools which made it slightly 
challenging for our very inexperienced teams. SHS 
however rose to the challenge achieving their main 
goals to first finish, second to be competitive, third to 
have fun and fourth and most importantly to  get a rep 
jumper. Well done to all competitors, hopefully this 
will become an annual event for these and maybe 
more students at SHS. Big thankyou to all the 
parents/caregivers for taking and supporting the 
students on the day. 
 

 
 
 

 SHS triathlon teams consisted of: 
Junior boys – Will Dewsbury-Love, Dylan Hollier, 
and Lucas Solari 
Junior Girls – Charlotte Greenwood, Emily McNeil 
and Giorjet Pinkard 
Intermediate mixed – Lucas Charalambous, Dean 
Galka and Anabella Pinkard 
Intermediate Girls – Izabella Dewsbury-Love, 
Hayley White and Alexis Charalambous 
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Rugby League Report 
On Thursday 12 March, the Shoalhaven High School 
Opens and U15 Rugby League teams travelled up the 
highway to Bomaderry Sporting Complex to compete 
in the Shoalhaven instalment of the University and 
Buckley Shields. The U15s team played extremely well 
in their first round game against Vincentia. Tries to 
Corey Kelly and Ty Farrell for Shoalhaven and a sound 
team defensive effort keeping the opposition to nil 
meant Shoalhaven were victorious 10-0.  
 

 
In the second game SHS met a well drilled and skilful 
Kiama team who were just too good on the day but 
the boys kept trying to the last whistle. The opens 
team led by William Braddick were able to 
comfortably win the first two games against Ulladulla 
High School and Nowra High School in the blistering 
heat. Later in the day they played in the grand final, it 
was a hard fought contest, unfortunately Kiama High 
School was able steal the victory.  
All the boys performed exceptionally well and 
represented themselves and Shoalhaven High School 
with pride. Special mentions and congratulations to 
the Year 12 contingent, Joseph Wellington, Jarrad 
Maynard, Sheldon Hutchinson, Ethan Harpur and 
Joshua Cawthorne on playing their last games for 
Shoalhaven High School.  A big thank you to the 
teachers, Mr McNeil, Ms Patterson and Mr Ring for 
coaching, organising and driving the bus,  and the 
Clontarf men, Doug, Tom and Josh for running water 
and supporting for the full duration of the event. 
 
Zone and regional Swimming Carnival Report 
This year, a number of students represented 
Shoalhaven High School at the Zone Swimming 
Carnival at Bomaderry Aquatic Centre, achieving some 

of the best results in recent years. The girls’ team 
managed to place third overall which is the best 

finish for a SHS girls’ team in a number of years. The 
standout performers in the girls division were 
Jasmine Greenwood of Year 10, Charlotte 
Greenwood of Year 8 and Bianca Grieve of Year 7, 
all of whom were crowned Age champions for the 
Zone carnival and advanced to the Regional 
Carnival. A remarkable achievement! There were a 
number of great performers on the day who 
represented the school with pride and 
determination.  
At the Regional carnival, Charlotte Greenwood has 
successfully qualified for the state carnival in the 
100m butterfly, 200m freestyle and 200m Individual 
Medley. A huge congratulations to Charlotte.  
Bianca Grieve was named Age champion in her age 
group at the zone carnival and has qualified for state 
in every event she entered. A truly excellent result.  
Well done to all students who stepped up and 
competed for the school and themselves. You have 
done yourself and the school proud, in many cases, 
swimming an age group up.       
 

 
  



 

Respect, Responsibility, Safety & Participation                                                                                                            

Open Boys and Girls Basketball 
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2020 NATIONAL ADOLESCENT VACCINATION 
PROGRAM  
Year 7 
Year 7 students (boys and girls) have the opportunity 
to participate in a free vaccination program at school 
and conducted by NSW Public Health Unit over 2 visits.  
Visit 1   26 March 2020 
Visit 2   12 November 2020 
Permission notes and information have been 
distributed to students. Notes to be returned as soon 
as possible. 
Year 8 
 Students who did not complete the 2 vaccinations in 
2019 will have the opportunity to compete the 
vaccination on 26th March 2020. 
Year 10  
Year 10 students have the opportunity to receive the 
free Meningococcal vaccination as part of the National 
program this year.  
Year 10 vaccination – 30 April (Term 2 Week 1 ) 
Notes and information will be distributed this term. 
Further information available from Mrs Rosskelly 
(Careers Hub) or Lisa Horgan (Student Support officer) 
 
 
CAREERS NEWS 
 
ÚOW Open Day   
Saturday 8 August 
All students and families are welcome 
 
UOW University Preparation Program   
Year 12 applications open this week 
The Year 12 University Preparation Program (UPP) is 
designed to support students with HSC study skills and 
allow then to experience a taste of UOW student life 
whilst still in Year 12. 
Benefits of the program include: 
• Students who successfully complete the 
program have an automatic UOW Early Entry 
interview 
• Up to 30 hours of free subject-based tutoring 
sessions with our In2Uni Mentors (who have achieved 
a Band 5 or higher in that particular subject)  
• Face-to-face and online study skills 
development 
• Assistance in completing Early Entry and UAC 
online applications 

• Students who successfully complete the 
program have an automatic UOW Early Entry 
interview 
• Mentoring to explore post-high school 
options, including course options based on your 
Year 12 academic performance 
• Mock Interview and Mock Exam Super Study 
Days to prepare you for your HSC exams and UOW 
Admissions interview under accurate conditions. 
UOW Shoalhaven Campus on Tuesday or 
Wednesday in Terms 2 and 3 from 4pm to 5.30pm               
There is no cost. 
 
UOW Information Evenings for Years 12 and 10 
Wollongong Campus     Wednesday 20 May 6pm 
Shoalhaven Campus      Wednesday 22 July 5.50pm 
 
UOW Early Admission Applications 
Open 20th July 
Close 14th August 
 
Australian Defence Force Gap Year 2021 
Applications  Open  
Spend an exciting 12-months in the Navy, Army or 
Air Force, where you'll get paid for meaningful work 
while travelling around Australia, gaining skills for 
life, and making lifelong friends. 
https://www.defencejobs.gov.au/students-and-
education/gap-year 
 
Quick Look at Careers in Navy  
Thursday 14 May 
This is the first of three opportunities Year 10 have 
to further explore careers in Naval Aviation in 2021. 
Quick Look (14 May), Next Step (6 August), Work 
Experience (Term 4)  
Students must attend Quick Look to qualify for the 
other days. 
No cost and free bus to and from school. 
Register in Careers Hub   First 18 notes returned to 
careers office can attend. 
 
Tax And Super Workshop For High School Students  
Friday 20 March Period 5 
Australian Taxation representative will provide 
information to interested students from Years 9 to 
12 
Topics to be covered include: 
•      Why we pay tax 
•      Getting a tax file number (TFN) 

https://www.defencejobs.gov.au/students-and-education/gap-year
https://www.defencejobs.gov.au/students-and-education/gap-year
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•      Protecting your TFN 
•      Tax returns 
•      Superannuation 
•      Study and training support loans 
 
Students need to register on sheet in Careers Hub 
 
Responsible Service Of Alcolhol Course  
Wed 8 April 
The Responsible Service of Alcohol (SITHFAB002-
Provide responsible service of alcohol) otherwise 
known as RSA is delivered by BarMax .  
$140 includes $85 NSW Competency registration and 
card 
Register in Careers Hub   
 
Shoalhaven High School Jobs Day  
Friday 29 May   
All students from Years 7 to 12 have an opportunity to 
consider and investigate future career options in at 
our biennial Jobs Day organised by our senior Work 
Studies class and Career Advisors.  
The Work Studies class are collating surveys from all 
students to invite the industries, training 
organisations and employees that are most requested 
Businesses interested in being part of the day at our 
school are welcome to discuss ideas. 
 
2020 Career Lessons for Years 9 And 10 
Students will explore careers, prepare a resume and 
apply for a Tax File numbers and Unique Student 
Identification (USI). 
Lessons on work expectations and preparation for 
work experience. 
Work Experience Dates 
Year 10 - Term 3 Week 8 ( 7 to 11 September) 
Year 9 - Term 4 Week 8  ( 30  November to 4 
December) 
 
Year 10 also have opportunities to explore careers to 
assist subject selection for senior school. 
- University Day for Year 10 (Friday 12 June) 
- Shoalhaven Careers Expo at Shoalhaven 
Campus (Tuesday 30 June) 
- TASTE of TAFE Day (Wednesday 1 July)  
Early term 3 Year 10 finalise subjects for senior 
school. 
 
Workers, Health And Safety (WHS) Construction 
Induction Course Or Construction White Card 

 Friday 22 May and another course in Term 4 
This is the compulsory course for students doing 
work or work experience on a construction site. 
Cost $80 (This includes a $20 subsidy from SHS 
funds).   
 
First Aid 
2 days at the end of Term 4  
Cost $65 (This includes a $20 subsidy from SHS 
funds).   
Register in Careers Hub   
 
Looking For A Job? 
 
*Traineeships/ Apprenticeships 
• Cert 3 Fitness Traineeship -   Gym and 
Squash Centre Bomaderry 
http://srajobs.sarinarusso.com/Vacancies/Details/
VAC-07835 
• Cert 2 Arborist traineeship - Shoalhaven 
City Council   http://www.hvtc.com.au/jobs 
• Cert 2 Water Operations - Shoalhaven City 
Council      http://www.hvtc.com.au/jobs 
• Cert 2 Light Vehicle Mechanic - Shoalhaven  
Council    http://www.hvtc.com.au/jobs 
• Cert 3 Engineering mechanical (fitter) 
Manildra            http://www.hvtc.com.au/jobs 
• Cert 2 Receptionist traineeship – Nowra           
https://www.seek.com.au/Job/41124072 
• Service Reception Traineeship  -                      
https://www.seek.com.au/Job/41080590 
 
*Work 
• Customer Service and Sales                                     
https://www.seek.com.au/Job/41074354/ 
• Sales Assistant                                                          
https://www.seek.com.au/Job/41105770/ 
• Sanokil Customer Service Officers – 
Bomaderry      https://www.adzuna.com.au/ 
 
*Casual Work 
• Pelican Rocks – Greenwell Point 
• Spendless Shoes – Nowra 
 
 
 
 
  

http://srajobs.sarinarusso.com/Vacancies/Details/VAC-07835
http://srajobs.sarinarusso.com/Vacancies/Details/VAC-07835
http://www.hvtc.com.au/jobs
http://www.hvtc.com.au/jobs
http://www.hvtc.com.au/jobs
http://www.hvtc.com.au/jobs
https://www.seek.com.au/Job/41124072
https://www.seek.com.au/Job/41080590
https://www.seek.com.au/Job/41074354/
https://www.seek.com.au/Job/41105770/
https://www.adzuna.com.au/
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HOMEWORK CENTRE 

 
 
BREAKFAST CLUB 
 
Breakfast Club is on before school each Wednesday 
and Friday at the uniform shop. Anybody can come 
and it is run by staff volunteers. 
Fruit is also available from Lisa in the Admin/Welfare 
Office at the bottom of A block. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

RELAY FOR LIFE 2020 
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BRING YOUR OWN TECHNOLOGY (BYOT) 
Please have a read of the BYOT Policy/Guidelines on 
our website (Under Our school then BYOT) or click on 
the link below, for the expectations on how 
technology and mobile phones are used at our 
school, and the consequences for misuse of the 
technology. 
BYOT Policy 
 

 

 

UNIFORM POLICY 
The Shoalhaven High School Uniform Policy is 
found on our School website under ‘Our School’ or 
click on the link 
 
2018 Uniform Policy 
 
ANTI-BULLYING PLAN 
The Shoalhaven High School Anti-bullying Plan is 
found on our School website under ‘Our School’ or 
click on the link 
 
Anti-bullying Plan 

 
STUDENT TIMETABLES 
Students now have access to view their timetable 
for 2018 online via the Student/Parent Sentral 
Portal. 
To access, please visit https://web2.shoalhaven-
h.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal/login then log in 
with your DoE username and password. 

http://www.shoalhaven-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/our-school/byot
http://www.shoalhaven-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/documents/13669748/13677147/uniform_policy_2018.pdf
http://www.shoalhaven-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/documents/13669748/13677147/antibullyingplan.pdf
https://web2.shoalhaven-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal/login
https://web2.shoalhaven-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal/login
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

 

 

 

 
Shoal Giants AFL 
Shoalhaven Giants are looking for boys between 13 and 
15 this year to join their NEW under 15’s teams for 2020. 
Having a huge boost in under 11’s & 13’s players this year 
they now have interest in under 15’s boys! 
They just need a few more players to enter a team and 
do guarantee them a game into the South Coast AFL 
Junior Competition. 
Training is Thursday’s between 5 & 6.30pm at West St 
and all are welcome. 
More info call Dave on 0401 526 870 
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Illaroo Football Club 
Illaroo Football Club are seeking players for: 
Under 13 boys - players born 2008 and 2007 
Under 14 girls - players born 2007 and 2006 
Please register http://www.playfootball.com.au or 
contact illaroofc@yahoo.com.au 
 

 
 
Victory Runners 

Victory Runners Inc., a relatively new recreational 

running & walking group cordially invites anyone of 

any age and ability, who would enjoy the challenge of 

running, jogging, or walking at Willandra cross country 

venue, each Saturday afternoon, to join us during the 

Autumn & Winter months. 

The season will commence at 4pm Saturday March 

21 at Willandra Cross Country Venue, 101 Browns Mtn 

Rd, Tapitallee. (3pm when daylight saving finishes! )  

The running / walking distances  are: 1k, 2k, 3k & 4k 

(one lap courses) plus 6k (2x3k) – 8k (2x4k) – 10k (2k 

plus 2x4k) 

Further information email: 

info@ victoryrunners.com.au 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
  

http://victoryrunners.com.au/
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Shoalhaven High School will, as a service to parents, advertise community news which 

may be of interest.  SHS does not necessarily endorse or sponsor the events 
and accepts no responsibility to the management or organisation. 


